

**St Francis' Catholic Primary School**Maryland Park
Stratford
London E15 1HB

Tel: 020 8534 0476 Fax: 020 8555 3068

Email: info@st-francis.newham.sch.uk

31st October 2016

Dear Parent/Carer,

Welcome back, I hope you had a happy and healthy half term break.

# Afterschool Clubs

The new afterschool clubs start today 31st October 2016.

### **RE** Questionnaire

Please see attached the results of the RE questionnaire that was completed by parents at the curriculum meetings at the beginning of the school year. Thank you to all those parents who took the time to provide us with the much appreciated feedback and ideas on how we can improve.

### All Saints Mass

We will be celebrating this solemn holy day dedicated to the saints of the Church on Tuesday 1<sup>st</sup> November at 9:30 in St Francis Church; parents are warmly invited to attend.

## Be Bright Be Seen

On Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup> November a visitor from 'Bike It Plus' will be in assembly explaining to the children how important it is to have lights on their bikes and wear suitable reflective clothing when cycling during the winter months. Also, to celebrate cycling this week, the School Council will make the Golden Lock will appear on one lucky bike or scooter in the bike shed each day until Friday.

#### Supervision of children before school

The school gate opens at about 8:40 in the morning to let the children on to the playground, the children are invited to into their classrooms from 8:45 in the morning. However, there are a few children who are being left in front of the school unsupervised very early in the morning. Please do remember that the school operates a breakfast club provision each morning from 7:30 in the morning; leaving children unsupervised at the front of the school early in the morning is unsafe for children.

#### Class Assembly

There will be a class assembly for 6G on Friday, 4<sup>th</sup> November 2016 at 9:05 am; parents with children in this class are warmly welcome.

N. Scott Head Teacher





